
 
 

Camerino, 5th March 2020 
 
Dear students,  

as you may know, the Council of Ministers in Italy decided to extend the measures to contain the 
spread of the infection with Coronavirus  to the whole national territory. For this reason, until March 
15 2020 all the frontal lectures with the physical presence of the students are suspended. Anyway, 
lessons can be given in telematic teaching mode  
 
Therefore, starting from Monday, March 9 until March 15, scheduled lessons will be given only 
in telematic mode using the webex platform: the Schools to which you belong will inform you, 
through their websites, about the beginning of the lessons 
 
Lessons may also be held with the physical presence of the students as soon as possible. Students 
who are unable to attend lessons can keep on using the webex platform as well. 
 
From Monday March 9 and until further notice, graduation sessions and exams may be held in 
attendance but must necessarily respect the precautions aimed at reducing close contacts. For written 
exams there must be a minimum distance between participants, no more than one seat occupied every 
three. For oral examinations, access to the classroom will be allowed only to one candidate at a time 
and two witnesses. 
 
Until further notice, exams and degree sessions can take place also in telematic mode, as specified in 
the Rectoral Decree of 4/3/2020 available on our website. 
 
I am aware that conflicting reports may have caused a great deal of confusion, but, as you know, 
Unicam always publishes all the news on the home page of its Institutional website. So, please check 
the website regularly and read carefully all news and updates. All official information are available 
there: please comply with the prescription published on the website. 
 
I also ask you to consider this timeframe as a different way to use the services and educational 
activities that Unicam has never stopped providing: your health, your well-being and your training 
are our priority, always; for this reason, for days, we have been working tirelessy, to provide you with 
all you may need, in compliance with guidelines and standards we must adhere to 
 
You are the present of our future: keep on working together to make our future bright. And so it will 
be. 
 
Warm regards 
 
    

The Rector 
Prof. Claudio Pettinari 

   


